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Arts Commission – Outdoor Public Art Committee Minutes
Monday, 
February 12th, 2024, 4:00 p.m.
Kirkwood Performing Arts Center





		
		
		IN ATTENDANCE: Zoe Perkins, April Morris, Jonathan Raiche, Ellen Edman,				Donna Poe, Liz Crabtree, Kyle Henke
		Not in attendance: Rachel Brandt, Dana Turkovic, Brian Hayden, Andy Palombo, 				Glenda Hares, Art McDonnell


CITIZEN COMMENTS -None

APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 11TH, 2023 MEETING MINUTES-A motion to pass the minutes was made by Ellen and seconded by Jonathan  Minutes approved with edits.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

KPAC east entrance site project update- Funding for Mensch sculpture is still underway. Zoe reported that KAF voted to give another $5,000 towards the payment of the Mensch sculpture, bringing the KAF total to $15,000. Zoe met with Russ Hawes to discuss the possibility of the city providing additional $9,000 for the piece, perhaps reallocated from other projects at the end of the fiscal year in March. She wrote up the budget details for him which he will present to the mayor. An alternative plan is to use some of the 2024 money budgeted for KAC for this project

SBD  Future Projects- Art told Zoe that Amtrak may insist that the temporary passenger station may need to be placed in the market green space next to the Kiss sculpture. Should this happen it would be better to move the Kiss to a safer location. This would require approval from the KAC. If moved to Kirkwood Park the Parks Department also would have to approve. Zoe suggested if this were to happen the Bisso Park project would be a priority. She also proposed the ideal of replacing the current classic water fountain with something more dynamic, eye-catching, and fun. Other components of a complete plan would include plantings, lighting and possibly other art ideas.This lead to a discussion on funding. Kyle suggested that a planning grant may be in order. Possibly from the St. Louis County Municipal Park and Recreation Grant Commission.

Discussion of Funding- Zoe reported that Liz Crabtree is applying, along with the city, for an SBD grant for KAC. The KAF has completed the paperwork to allow for restricted donations for the KPAC. It was suggested that KAC/OPAC 




			


			should also have a line in budget to accept restricted funds. The Foundations 				role in grant and fund raising needs clarification.


Sculpture on the Move- Zoe and Art met with Drew Lesinski of Savoy Properties and walked the 4 Hands site that Art has proposed as a place for a sculpture from SoM. Zoe presented Drew with our developers brochure and KAC brochure. In addition to telling him the pros and cons of the SoM program, she told him of other opportunities and projects needing funding. The 4 Hands outdoor site has not been designed, but plans include outdoor seating, a play area, an area for trash and some landscaping (terrace). Zoe had concerns about the safety of art work next to a play area and felt it was better that the landscaping plans be completed before obligating to this project. 

NEW BUSINESS

		b. Other Matters- none
ADJOURNMENT

     NEXT MEETING: March 11, 2024


Staff Liaison: Kyle Henke. Phone:  314-822-5856 Email:  henkekk@kirkwoodmo.org

Accommodation:  The City of Kirkwood is interested in effective communication for all persons. Persons requiring an accommodation to attend and participate in the meeting should contact the City Clerk at 314-822-5802 at least 48 hours before the meeting. With advance notice of seven calendar days, the City of Kirkwood will provide interpreter services at public meetings for languages other than English and for the hearing impaired. Upon request, the minutes from this meeting can be made available in an alternate format, such as a CD, by calling 314-822-5802.  
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